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************************************************************************* 

GREETINGS FROM YOUR 
MARYLAND/DC ASSOCIATION FIRST VICE PRESIDENT 

 
I hope the Summer was a fun time for all 

of you. I am aware that a number of our 

members have had various medical 
challenges and hope you all are on the 

mend. The fresh air and sunshine that 
camping outdoors provides surely helps 

in the healing process. 
 

Please note that our usual meeting place 
for Fall meetings has been changed to 

Walkersville Carnival Grounds in 
Walkersville, MD. This is where we met in 

the Spring. We hope that all FCRV 
members can come. (Even if your rig is 

not available, I can recommend a local 
hotel that is close.) We just want to see 

you! 

It’s that time again to elect officers for 

the Executive Board. Please look for the 

ballot in this issue.  
 

Included in this issue of “The Lantern” is 
information for the upcoming Fall 

meeting. Be sure to register for this 
event. 

 
Hope to see you all in Walkersville, Cindy 

Shugars (301) 788-0834 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
************************************************************ 

GREETINGS FROM YOUR MD/DC STATE DIRECTORS 
 

It’s back to Walkersville in the Fall for 
the MD/DC State Campout. As much as 

we like LaPlata, attendance has been 
dropping off. The Charles County 

Fairground is now requiring a minimum 
of 8 to 10 units on the grounds to use 

the building without charge. The State 
Association Board did not feel we could 

guarantee that number and if we have 
fewer, the cost would need to increase 

per camper. 
(continued on next page) 
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By March we are all tired of the cold and 
looking for a place to get warm. The 

Winter retiree rally will be in Tallahassee, 
Florida, March 20th to the 25th. It is open 

to all members, however, there are no 

activities for children, youth or teens. We 
have attended a number of these rallies 

and have always had a good time. For 
more information and registration, see 

“Camping Today.” 
 

Next Summer, the National Campvention 
will be in Doswell, Virginia, just North of 

Richmond, next to Kings Dominion Park. 
The dates are July 9th to the 13th, 2018, 

with early bird days July 7th and 8th. If 
you have never been to a Campvention, 

this is your chance. No one from MD/DC 
should complain that it is too far to go. A 

registration form can be found in 

“Camping Today” or we will have a copy 
in the Spring 2018 “Lantern”. 

 

At the National Executive Board Meeting 
in Ohio (Joe Boswell land ourselves 

attended), a discussion was held 
regarding changing the organization logo 

to just FCRV. More information will 

follow. 
 

Also, due to the cost of printing and 
postage of the printed copy of “Camping 

Today”, it will be necessary to offer the 
copy by subscription. It will cost about 

$20.00 per year. A notice will be 
published in a future copy. 

 
At the meeting, we were asked to inform 

our members that any questions or 
concerns should go through the State 

Director and not be made to the National 
Office of the National Officers. 

 

See you in Walkersville, Joe and Peggy 
Lins (410-592-6839) 
 

 
***************************************************************** 

Disaster and Safety Awareness Team Report, Fall 2017 
 

Greetings one and all, summer is almost 
over and fall is fast approaching. This 

means that we are in the middle of 

hurricane season and tornado weather 
may or may not be behind us at this 

point in time. With the changing of each 
and every season there are various 

weather conditions that exist that can 
affect our own safety at any given 

moment. How many times have you 
heard, or seen on the TV about someone 

who drove into a roadway where there 
was high water. When the warnings are 

out for flash flooding stay alert to what 
can happen very quickly. Flash flooding 

can be very dangerous- even life 
threatening. This is one example of 

weather conditions that can and will 
affect each and every one of us as we 

camp. It is important to pay attention to 

the weather alerts.  
 

In an effort to keep everyone safe, 
consider the following. Cell phones are a 

great help and can provide you weather 
alerts, but in some locations, the signals 

are weak or cell phone reception is at its 
lowest point. When a weather alert is 

sounded are you prepared? Consider this 
simple inexpensive life safer. Do you 

have a weather radio that stays in your 
RV all the time? If the answer to this 

simple question is NO, then consider 
(continued on next page)  
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making this small purchase. You need 
one that is simple to operate, and 

powered by both battery and electric and 
most of all remember to turn it on. This 

should be part of your set up procedures 

once you have arrived at your camping 
location-turn on the weather radio. Then 

when you begin to pack up remember to 
turn it off especially if it is in a trailer-so 

you will not run down the battery.  For 
motor home travelers, you can certainly 

leave it on as you travel-this way you 
can get updated weather reports on the 

road. Just remember to turn it off, once 
you have stored your motor home until 

the next camping adventure. Weather 
radios can be purchased at some Wal-

Marts, Targets, and other stores.  Some 
electronic stores also sell them as well. 

Of course, they can be purchased on 

line. No matter when or where the 
purchase is made, the most important 

part of this whole process is to put the 
weather radio in you RV and leave it 

there. The best place location for this 

radio is in the center of your RV-for 
example on the dinette table. This way 

everyone in the RV can hear it, if and 
when a warning sounds. Remember 

weather events can occur at any time 

during the day or night. You need to be 
prepared. As an added precaution, make 

sure once you have established your 
camping site, find out the county in 

which you are located and the direction 
of the other counties in your given area. 

Even the nearest small or large town is 
very helpful. This way once the “weather 

alert” has been sounded you know where 
you are, and in what direction the 

“severe” weather is headed. Now with 
this information you can make an 

intelligent decision to evacuate the RV to 
a safer location. The most important 

thing to remember is to “BE SAFE”.  

 
Joe Boswell,  

National FCRV DASAT Director 
 

 

***************************************************** 
Events of Special Note at Walkersville! 

 
• Come and listen to a presentation by our DASAT National Director, Joe Boswell. His 

presentations are always very valuable and informative.    
• Dinner on Saturday featuring locally prepared fried chicken and ham. Always a 

favorite. 
• Saturday after dinner. -Trick or Treat followed by games for the kids.  

• Saturday evening at 7:30 pm be ready to enjoy some fun and fellowship.  

 
*************************************************************** 
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MARYLAND/D.C. STATE ASSOCIATION 
******************************************************************************* 

Officers 2015-2017 

President   

Cheri Fox  

202-503-8155(cell)   

drfox623@aol.com   

Secretary    

Charlotte Reid     

202-903-7479(cell)      

nanareid@aol.com  

First Vice President  

Cindy Shugars    

301-788-0834(cell)   

cjshugars@gmail.com  

Treasurer   

Shirley Morgan 

301-845-8696         

sjmor301@comcast.net 

Second Vice President  

Linda Foote     

301-843-0543/301-751-3055(cell) 

lgfoote@hotmail.com 

 

 

Directors 

State Directors - Maryland   

Joe & Peggy Lins    

410-592-6839   

joepeg33@gmail.com 

NE Regional Director  

Vacant 

 

 

Maryland Field Directors 

Conservation 

Ken & Shirley Morgan 

301-845-8696 

Sjmor301@comcast.net 

Disaster and Safety Awareness Team 

Joe Boswell 

301-934-9382  

jboswell@ccboe.com   

Insignia 

Jim & Doris Burrell  

202-726-7885/ 202-213-3267(cell)  

dmarbur@aol.com 

Youth 

Michael Mitchell 

410-643-1745/410-320-7002(cell) 
mike21666@verizon.net 

C. A. M. P 

Phyllis Gantt 

202-526-5747/202-415-7069(cell) 

wgantts@aol.com 

Publicity 

Kristy Shriver 

301-834-8280 

bnkshriver@comcast.net 

 

Chapter Presidents – 2017 

Campfire Cut-Ups 

George Mitchell 

410-757-4500 

D. C. Ramblers 

Lois Fletcher  

202-561-0609 

lbjfletch@aol.com 

P G Falcons 

Jody Duff 

301-542-2943 

gayle002@aol.com 

Scott Key Campers 

Ken Morgan 

301-845-8696 

sjmor301@comcast.net 
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COMMITTEES FOR THE FALL CAMPOUT 

Campfire Cutups: 
 Children’s Games 

 Rest Rooms 

 Security 

Falcons: 
 Card Bingo 

 Hospitality 

  
D C Ramblers: 
 50/50 

  

  

Scott Keys: 
 Dinner 

 Registration 

SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEKEND 

Friday  
Noon  Registration/Arrival    

7:30 PM  Card Bingo*  

8:30 PM  Hospitality and Other Games 

 

Sunday     

9:30 AM  Church   

10:30 AM  Executive Board Meeting  

Noon  Check Out 

 

Saturday  
8:30 AM – 9:15 AM – Potluck Breakfast** 

9:45 AM  Opening Ceremonies/General 

meeting 

12:00 p.m. –4:00 p.m. – Free time: 

Woodsboro Days, just 6 miles North of 

Walkersville! 

4:00 PM DASAT Program 

5:30 PM  Dinner 

7:30 PM Entertainment/Game Night -  

Bring games and snacks*** 

Happy trails and safe travels home!  

See you on the road this summer! 

_________________________ 

* Bring your quarters! 

**Your Choice: Bring a dish to share or just your own breakfast and fellowship 

with your fellow campers! Coffee will be provided! 

***See page 3 for details. 

 
Map to the 

Walkersville 
Fire Department 

Carnival Grounds  
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Did you know that you can get the latest copy of the Lantern on-line at 
FCRV.ORG? 

CLICK ON “News”, “Newsletters” -- THEN CLICK ON “Northeast 
Newsletters” 

We are listed under “Maryland”. 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events – Support FCRV 
 

July 9-13th, 2018 – 58th Annual National Campvention, Doswell, Virginia 

2019 Campvention – Kansas 

2020 Campvention – Ontario, Canada 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

PLEASE REMEMBER TO BRING TO WALKERSVILLE! 
 

☺ Door prizes  

☺ Your name tag so first timers can get to know you 

☺ Non-perishable foods for the local food bank 

☺ Books.  Bring all of your books that would like to give away 
and we’ll place them on a table for all to enjoy.  Magazines, 

CDs, DVDs and videos are also welcome. 
 

☺ Aluminum Tabs-these will be taken to Nationals. 
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Scott Key Campers Are Serving Dinner! 
 

Dinner Saturday Evening 
5:30 pm 

 

Fried Chicken and Ham 

Green Beans – Scalloped Potatoes 

Applesauce - Rolls and Butter 

Iced Tea and Coffee 

Cake or Pie  

 

Adult price is $13.00  Child (3-10) price is $6.50   Under 3 Free 

 

************************************************************************************ 

Reservation Form for Dinner 

Reservation Deadline is October 13th 

 

Make checks payable to:  Scott Key Campers   Mail to:  Shirley Morgan 
          5 Wood Street 

  Woodsboro, MD 21798  

Name(s) _______________________________________________   

    

Number for Dinner:  Adults_____X $13.00   Children _____X $6.50   Children Under 3 _______ 

 

    Total Enclosed: ___________ 

 

 
Maryland/DC Chapter of FCRV 

Ballot of Officers for 2017-2019 
 

Please note that your ballot can be: 
• brought with you to the Walkersville campout 

OR 

• mailed to: Charlotte Reid – mailed ballots must be received by Monday, Oct. 16th 
4310 13TH ST NE 

Washington, DC 20017-3827 
 

President  
 

Cindy Shugars – Scott Key Campers 

Write-in nomination________________________ 

Vice-President  
 

Linda Foote – PG Falcons 

Write-in nomination________________________ 

Secretary  
 

Gayle Duff – PG Falcons 

Write-in nomination________________________ 

Treasurer  
 

Shirley Morgan – Scott Key Campers 

Write-in nomination________________________ 

 

 
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Little bitty camper in a sea of big rigs! 

 

 

 
Just hanging out! 

  
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

  

Scott Keys at Mountain Creek Campground   

Come on in, the water is fine! 
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Free Camping at Walkersville! 
If you have a potential member that is interested in camping with us, you can 

offer them a free weekend of camping at Walkersville.  The only thing we ask is 

that they pay the registration fee of $10.00 which covers them for insurance 

purposes.  This is for campers who do not belong to an FCRV chapter. 

 

REGISTRATION FORM  
MD/DC State Association of FCRV 

Fall Campout, October 20-22, 2017 

Walkersville Fire Department Carnival Grounds 

79 W Frederick St., Walkersville, Maryland 21793 

 

Registration deadline: October 14, 2017  Make check payable to:  FCRV MD/DC 

 

Mail to:   Joe and Peggy Lins – Home (410) 592-6839 

  3833 Dance Mill Road Phoenix, MD 21131-2117 

   

Registration fee: $10 per unit (non-refundable) + Camping fee: $20 per night  

 

2 nights plus registration is a total of $50.00   Amount enclosed: $_______   

 

Please print your name and address:  

 

_________________________________  ________________________________________ 

First   Last     Chapter Name or “Non Chapter Member” 
 

__________________________________  ____________________________________ 

City   State     Zip    Phone Number(s) 
 
Email address: __________________________________________________________________ 
 

Number of Campers:    Adults __________   Children_________ 

 

Is this your first time camping with FCRV?   Yes       No  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Hope to see YOU all at Walkersville 

We need YOUR support so we don’t lose our State Campout locations 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

_________________ 
I, Cindy Shugars, (newsletter editor) certify that all material contained within this newsletter is used by permission and is acknowledged. 
Cartoons used in this newsletter were obtained from free Creative Common sources or from images owned by this editor.

“Where Strangers Become Friends 

& Friends Become Family” 

 



 

 

C. Shugars 
MD/DC FCRV, 1st VP 
5 Macintosh Drive 
Thurmont, MD 21788 
 
 
TIME SENSITIVE MATERIAL 

   


